
OROC Minutes – March (3/5/20) 

Meeting called to order at 7:35 

• New People:  

o John Kolman – Federal Way, WA 

o Bill Rochet (sp?) 

o Alex McMaster – Never flown a rocket 

• Secretary’s Report 

o Review of February Minutes 

o 2020 Memberships to date: 106 

• AP Showers – April 24th – 26th  

o Trailer is currently at Alan’s house in Aurora, we need a hauler (club member) to pull it 

to Brothers launch site.  It is a double axle trailer in the neighborhood of 5,000 lbs.  The 

club pays $75 to whoever volunteers. 

o Will need a hauler from the launch site to the Stage Stop in Brothers afterward as well 

o Need volunteers for setup.  David B. won’t be available this year in the middle of the 

week for setup. 

▪ Setup usually isn’t an issue in terms of volunteers.  We need more people to 

stick around for tear down. 

o Need volunteers for LCO / RSO.  Please sign up! 

• Garden Home Launches 

o First launch in May. 

o Hopefully the grass will be cut. 

o There is no more baseball field, and there is no immediate plan to convert it to a dog 

park. 

• Treasurer’s Report 

o Balance Last Report: $9,797.67 

o Credits: $870.34 

o Debts: $332.48 

o Balance This Report: $10,335.53 

o Used porta-potties: there aren’t used ones available from our service vendor after all, so 

we will be buying new ones.  They are roughly $600 each (twice the used price).  The 

plan was to buy 4 (2 replacements and 2 additional).  The BOD will have more discussion 

maybe, but we will probably still go for at it as they are definitely needed. 

o Storage Trailer: $1100 to ship it to Brothers.  Landowners do not want to store it on the 

launch site property.  The Brothers-Hampton RFPA is interested in splitting the cost and 

sharing the storage space.  Another option is trading the RFPA for a 20 ft trailer they 

currently own.  David Armstrong will have a final decision hopefully by the next 

meeting. 

o Low Power launch system: Sunriver Bob might have one.  George Rachor will follow-up.  

New old Stock of the same model we currently have from Pratt. 

• Leaderboards 

o There is a new leaderboard section on the website.  Go to “Members” on the menu, 

then click the “Leaderboards” link. The existing records are from an archive on Greg 



Clark’s website.  Currently we have the records for single motor, H through N.  These 

board will definitely evolve as we bring them back to life.  Keep an eye on the website 

and mailing list for updates. 

• Contests 

o Brian Clark will run contests this year for NXRS.  Here is the current breakdown: 

• New Business 

o Tim Ryerse: Take rack cards! 

• Meeting adjourned at 8:23pm 


